



## ST MICHAEL'S CE (A) PRIMARY SCHOOL

Headteacher: Mrs Kate Jackson

Lower Street. Tettenhall.

Wolverhampton, WV6 9AF

01902 558845

4th February 2025

## Year 1 and 2 Residential Update

Dear Parent/Carer,

As you may be are aware the collapse of the Inspiring Learning Group earlier this month has led to the immediate closure of seven Kingswood Residential Centres including the closure of the outdoor learning and residential centre in South Staffordshire where our Year 1 & 2 pupils were due to be going on their residential in April.

PGL Travel Ltd which is a provider of school activity courses and summer camps for children in the United Kingdom has taken over three Kingswood sites and are also offering alternative provision for those schools that have been affected by the collapse of Inspiring Learning Group at other Kingswood sites.

I am extremely pleased to be able to inform you that PGL have offered us an alternative residential provision at their Boreatton Park Outdoor Activity Centre in Shrewsbury which has been used by St Michael's many times before, including last year. The dates will remain the same and there will be no extra cost to parents, St Michael's will be funding the additional cost of the coach. Children will depart school for Boreatton Park on 7<sup>th</sup> April and return for the end of the school day on 8<sup>th</sup> April.

The only difference is that your child will be required to take their own pillow and duvet with them.

There is a residential parents' meeting due to take place on 11th March at 3.20pm where any questions and concerns you may have can be addressed.

Yours sincerely,

Mrs K Jackson Headteacher

stmichaelsceprimaryschool@wolverhampton.gov.uk www.stmichaelscofeprimary.co.uk

















